
CAMPION HILLS ALLOTMENTS ASSOCIATION 
 
MINUTES OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 17th November 2019 
 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
Jane Malone -         Secretary               David Limmer – Letting’s officer     
Joanna Bloomfield - Treasurer              Keeran Paleerathan - member   
Chris Berry – Chairperson                    John Malone  - member 
Russell Moseley -member 
 
APOLOGIES 
Mark Barnwell 
 
OTHERS ATTENDING 
Tony Phillips  
 
MATTERS ARISING/ DISCUSSION POINTS. 
 
Minutes of the meeting held on the 8th Sept 2019 were read, agreed and signed.  
 
 
REPORTS 
 
Treasurer - End of year healthy, after final bills paid balance of £1,500 left, more fees still due, 
members been chased up. 
Grant of £1,200 been awarded from Town council. 
Previous secretary Mike Jones to be removed off bank mandate & new Chairperson, Chris Berry 
added. 
 
Secretary – Report on meeting at Town Council with David.  
Our proposal for £1,200 awarded. 
Council have a surplus of £1,800 for environmentally friendly propositions, we were’nt impressed 
with Binswood society plan to supply allotments with Eco-friendly weed suppressant sheets, so 
asked for ideas & proposed to ask for grant to supply more Solar panels for the CCTV cameras on 
the site, this would be for the West Side, Tony to get prices for my presentation to council. 
 
Quarterly site inspections to be made & reported, if sites unkept & neglected, members verbally 
told, one month later if no change, will have to end membership. 
 
Members must be reminded to read club rules 
 
Next autumn, all new membership fees paid must be signed by all members individually. 
 
Members who keep livestock must be reminded to care for the animals, we may ask the RSPCA 
to come up & give a talk, plus make a site inspection. 
 
Buy & sell notice of tools, plants, etc displayed on notice boards. 
Notice board on west site needs attention? 
 
Eco Loos discussed, favourable, to be considered for next year’s council awards? 
 



Lettings Officer – at present 6 full plots & 3 Half plots let, will know how many more free after 
today’s fees paid, will give until end of November to pay, can pay Dec 15th final committee 
meeting, then open plots to others. 
 
David been busy showing potential members around. 
 
Chairperson – Nothing to report this month.  
 
Any other business - None 
 
 
Next committee meeting Dec 15th 10am 
 
 


